
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    CHRISTMAS, The HOLY FAMILY 
& The EPIPHANY of the LORD 

25, 27 December & 3 January 

Christmas will be very different this year. Our Christmas Masses will be smaller and more 
subdued due to Covid, and some people won’t be able to come at all. We’ll have less people 
gather for Christmas meals, and some of us will be far away from family and friends. 
International holidays were already cancelled, and now interstate holidays are too. But the 
good news which Christmas celebrates is undiminished: God has come into our world, to 
share our humanity, so that through him, Jesus Christ, we can share in divinity. This is true, 
and always is true, pandemic or not. And perhaps this year holds out a new possibility for us. 
Every year we bemoan the busyness of Christmas and the commercialisation of Christmas. 
But this year, perhaps, we have an opportunity to have a quieter Christmas. Time to stop, rest, 
be still, pray and reflect on the mystery that is the incarnation of Christ coming into our world. 
This is a gift, and it may be our best Christmas, the most real Christmas we’ve ever had. 
Franciscan friar Casey Cole (whose Youtube channel I highly recommend) puts it beautifully in 
this Christmas message https://youtu.be/goymNhA-dyI . So, however you celebrate Christmas 
this year, may God bless you with the irrepressible joy that can well up from the quiet place in 
your soul when you take the time to listen. – Fr Jim McKeon 
 
Christmas Collections: on Christmas Eve and Christmas Day we will take up only one 
collection during Mass, and this will be divided 50/50 into the two funds for which we usually 
take up two collections. These are the “Pastoral Revenue” which is a fund for the clergy of 
the diocese, including those from our parish, and the “Church Account”, which belongs to our 
own parish. As has become our tradition we will donate the portion given to the Church 
Account to one of our charities whom we partner with. This year it will be Streetwork, whose 
amazing work with young people at risk you heard about in October. See  
www.streetwork.org.au for more details.  
 
New Year’s Eve Mass at Our Lady of Dolours Church, Chatswood –  31st December 2020.  Come 
and give thanks for blessings received in 2020 and pray the new year in as we participate in 
the Mass at 7pm on New Year’s Eve followed by adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 
9pm.   
 
Please also join us in honouring Our Blessed Mother on New Year’s Day, Friday 1st January, at 
9am Mass as we celebrate the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God. When Catholics celebrate 
the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God we are not only honouring Mary, who was chosen 
among all women throughout history to bear God incarnate, but we are also honouring our 
Lord, who is fully God and fully human. Calling Mary “Mother of God” is the highest honour 
we can give Mary. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR MASSES:  Monday to Friday –  
Monday 12.15pm, Tuesday 9am, Wednesday 
9am & 12.15pm, Thursday 9am & Friday 9am 
Saturday - 9am and 5.30pm (Vigil) 
Sunday - 7.30am, 9am, 10.30am & 5.30pm 
 

Filipino Mass (in English) 12noon; 1st Sun of 
month 
Indonesian Mass; 7pm; 3rd Sun of month 
Family Mass - 9am each Sunday                  
 

 

  
 

 

https://youtu.be/goymNhA-dyI
http://www.streetwork.org.au/


 

 
 
 
 

 
 

FAREWELL FROM FR JIM: My last Masses at our 
parish will be on Sunday Jan 3rd. I’ll physically move 
out on Monday 4th to give Fr David Ranson a 
couple of days to move in, so he can be in place to 
begin his ministry as your Parish Priest on Friday 
Jan 8th. If all goes well with restrictions on 
gatherings eased after Christmas, then I’ll be 
around to say goodbye at each Mass in person and 
afterwards at morning teas or BBQs after each 
Mass on the weekend of Jan 3rd. If it turns out that 
Masses are cancelled then I will do a farewell by 
Zoom on Sunday 3rd at 4pm 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83838974921?pwd=VnN
XaWEyMzJZdVdGV01vZFdpVnNMQT09 
I’ll also post a farewell message on the parish 
Youtube channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOuWB-
xkzimV6TdjNbTbSnw  
 
PARISH OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS 
The Parish Office will be closed 
from Christmas Day until Monday 
4th January 2021.  If your matter is 
urgent, please call 0473 046 906.  
Alternatively, you can leave a 
message on the parish office 
answering machine (9410 9000) as 
it will be checked regularly.    
 
DAILY MASS 
Weekday Masses, Adoration and Reconciliation 
times will continue unchanged during the 
Christmas holidays. See the front of the bulletin or 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood for details.  
 
Please remember, there is no need to book in for 
weekday masses, but you do still need to book via 
the website on trybooking for weekend masses.  
January mass bookings will open on 4 January 2021 
for the entire month. 
 
TOILET FACILITIES AROUND THE CHURCH 
Our toilets are located outside the Church, through 
the glass doors on the left hand side of the altar; 
across the carpark towards O.L.D. Primary School.  
 

 

We wish all the children, parents and 
teachers at all Schools a very safe and 
relaxing holiday break. We look forward to 
welcoming you all back in 2021.   
 

 
 

CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FROM  
DEACON KEVIN HALE 
How times flies.  
 
It is hard to believe that we have 
reached the end of another year, 
especially a year like this one. 
 
It has certainly been a year unlike any we have ever 
experienced in the past.  
 
At the beginning of this year who would have ever 
imagined we would find ourselves in a place where 
the churches were closed and we could not attend 
Mass.  
 
The first Sunday of the lockdown was the 
strangest I have ever experienced.  
 
For the first time in my life, I could not go to 
Church. A very weird feeling indeed. One which I 
know many of you experienced. 
 
We have a great parish here at Chatswood and it 
was great to see how you all handled the 
difficulties and as restrictions were lifted you 
started coming back to Mass.  
 
It has been a slow process but we are gradually 
getting there. Though I feel we may still have 
difficulties in 2021 until a vaccine is approved and a 
significant number of people are vaccinated. 
 
It was sad to see Fr John leave and go to Manly 
Parish but we can be assured that he learnt how to 
be a priest here at Chatswood. I know he was keen 
to use those skills elsewhere. 
 
We welcomed Fr Joey to our parish. 
 
It was also sad to learn that Fr Jim is moving to a 
new parish and I know many of you will miss him 
and his energy, but I am sure Fr David Ranson will 
fit in very well and will be a great leader also. 
 
It is my wish, and prayer, that the Lord will bless 
each and every one of you at this time when we 
remember, and celebrate, the great mystery of 
God becoming man to live amongst us. 
 
May all have a very Happy and Blessed Christmas 
and if you are going away please come back safely. 
 
Thank you for the support and prayers you have all 
given me. 
Deacon Kevin. 

 

BISHOP ANTHONY’S CHRISTMAS MESSAGE 
Please click on this link:  
https://youtu.be/Y9M2KkUY8t4 
 
 
 

Within the Parish 
 

  

 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83838974921?pwd=VnNXaWEyMzJZdVdGV01vZFdpVnNMQT09
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PARISH TEEN 
GROUP 
Over the last 4 
months the Teen 
Group planned 
and actioned 
their idea to give 
out care 
packages to the 
Homeless. This 
concept to give 
back to the 
Chatswood area 
has been 

developed as part of the group’s mission for the 
last year. 

The idea was first introduced by Emanuela Leung 
in 2019, when she wanted to help the homeless 
people she saw on her way to school. Since then, 
the group rallied to raise money through busking, 
plan and pack the backpacks and was finally able 
to hand out the care packages last weekend. 
 

Additionally, they undertook a series of Bible 
studies run by Deacon Aldrin to understand the 
meaning of their project and how it relates to 
Jesus’ teachings. 
 

Overall, the Homeless project was a spectacular 
success, with each member of the group taking 
away valuable lessons for the future. We look 
forward to seeing how the group can continue to 
grow in their ‘faith through action’ in the coming 
years. 
 

If you are in years 7-12 and would like to join the 
Teen Group, please email Ashleigh and Sean at  
oldchatswood.teengroup@gmail.com 
 

Thank you!   Ashleigh 
 

CREATIVE SOUL RETREAT with Elizabeth Lee.  
Held in the Parish meeting rooms 11-15 January 
2021.  For further information or to book, contact: 
Elizabeth.lee@visionandaction.com.au or 
visionandaction.com.au 

 
 

 
 

You might have your mobile 
phone in your pocket or 
purse right now.  Don’t 
forget to turn it to silent so 
you can enjoy the mass. 
 

 
CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FROM  
FR JOEY 
I would like to take this opportunity 
to greet you all a Merry Christmas 
and a happy, prosperous, healthy, 
safe and blessed New Year! 
 
2020 was a weird and difficult year for all of us but 
it was also a time for us to re-evaluate our life and 
priorities.  We can also say that it was an 
opportunity for us to grow in our faith and our 
total trust in God in the midst of danger and 
uncertainty. 
 
This Christmas gives us a renewed hope for a 
better tomorrow in the coming new year since 
God is giving us the true source of our optimism, 
His only begotten Son.  With Jesus, who is the 
incarnation of God’s love for us, we can be sure 
that we can conquer everything because Christ our 
Saviour has conquered death with His 
resurrection. 
 
Let us then leave our fears and worries behind as 
we leave behind 2020.  Let us start 2021 anew with 
the confidence that God make all things new! 
 
COMMUNION RECEPTION 
Ordinarily the Church allows people to 
receive the Body of Christ in their 
hands or on their tongue, however, 
during Covid it is sensible that we only 
receive on the hand. If that is not our preference 
then doing so is an act of love for others to ensure 
that we don’t unwittingly spread a virus. For the 
same reason, the chalice is not offered due to 
Covid-19 restrictions.  
 

 
What is the Catholic Church doing 
to ensure children are kept safe? 
All clergy, staff and volunteers 
who work with children now do 
annual safeguarding training as 
well as having a current Working 

With Children Check. To find out more see 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/our-
parish/safeguarding  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi12rCzisLWAhXLULwKHdJcBYIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.uscatholic.org/church/2011/10/you%E2%80%99re-cut&psig=AFQjCNE9bIQbTDe7y0Psn7Nhf7-nf4yVIw&ust=1506488840034643
mailto:oldchatswood.teengroup@gmail.com
http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/our-parish/safeguarding
http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/our-parish/safeguarding


 

 

 



 



As the year 2020 draws to an end, let us all reflect 
on what this different year brought to our lives in 
the ministry of special religious education.  I would 
prefer to be concentrating on the things we 
should be grateful for. 
 

ZOOM MEETINGS: When Catechists could not 
gather for term meetings, we made it possible 
through zoom meetings.  All face-to-face trainings 
were cancelled however, completion of 
mandatory training was prepared by the CCD team 
through zoom training.  Surprisingly, it worked 
well where more were able to attend with 
convenience.  
 

LESSONS MADE EASY: PowerPoint presentations 
for our lessons were made readily available by the 
CCD Team making the delivery of each lesson 
much easier and very handy. 
 

SERVICE AWARDS: The CCD annual mass in the 
Cathedral needed to be cancelled due to 
restrictions.  The presentation of awards as one of 
its highlights was done in the local parish. 
 

It was a great 
opportunity for the 
parishioners to 
witness these 
wonderful and 
dedicated Catechists 

receiving their service awards. For the record, we 
had a Catechist who received a 30 Year Service 
Award. 
 

ONE FOR ALL, ALL FOR ONE: Vulnerable people 
needed to hold off but alas, we managed to keep 
delivering SRE in each class in our state schools. 
Catechists have been very helpful in mentoring 
new recruits and taking additional classes when 
needed. New helpers/assistants stepped up to 
take their own classes. 
 

Those who held off managed to 
make some dish cloths to be given 
as a gift from Catechists to their 
classroom teachers. 
 

From the Catechist Ministry, 
wishing you a very Merry Christmas.  
Let us all continue to pray for all the Catechists 
and their families. 
 

If you think you would like to get involved and be 
part of this very rewarding ministry or you would 
simply like more information, please contact 
Maricel on 9410 9029, or 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au. 

THANK YOU! You are Our Lady of Dolours Parish, 
and you have made great things happen this year, 
even through the ups and downs of lockdowns 
and physical distancing.  
 
We’ve worshipped together and online, shared 
meals together, read, prayed, and studied 
together. We’ve taught hundreds of children in our 
state schools, and the St Vincent de Paul Society 
has brought material and spiritual help to many 
more. Children have been baptised, received 
confirmation, reconciliation and communion, and 
their parents prepared alongside them. We’ve 
taken communion to people who are housebound 
and prayed for those who have died. We’ve 
farewelled old parishioners and welcomed new 
ones. Thank you indeed for your love, your 
presence, your skills, and your financial generosity 
which has made all of this happen and more. We 
are indeed the parish, with the power of the Holy 
Spirit working through us. For whatever you have 
done for your parish this year, big or small, upfront 
or behind the scenes, accoladed or unnoticed -  
thank you. All that you have done for God’s glory 
and the good of one another is of such great value 
and is much appreciated. Thank you to each and 
every one of you for your ministry in the parish –  
Fr Jim McKeon and all the Parish Team.  
 

 9am Family Mass 

is our family and child-friendly Mass. This Mass is 
central to our mission of empowering parents in 
their role of bringing their children into 
relationship with God through their connection 
to the parish community. 
 

There are many ways you and your child 
 can get involved in this Mass. 

• Join the Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
• Sing in the Children’s Choir 
• Children from Year 3 and up can join the 

Prayer and Reading Roster 
 

To get involved, contact Angela at 
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au or just come 

along and join us. 
 We look forward to welcoming you! 

 

Catechist Ministry 

mailto:maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au


Do you love 
to sing? 

Come and join our  
Kid’s Choir! 

We sing at the 9am Mass on the third Sunday of 
each month and would love to have you join us. 
The songs we sing are kid friendly and this is a 
great way to come and share your gift and love of 
singing with our parish community. 

 
Playgroup which 

has been in recess 
will resume on 

Tuesdays in 2021! 
Our first session will be Tuesday 2 February 

Where: Magnificat Meeting Room 
When: Tuesdays 9.30-11.30am 

Contact Angela in the parish office for more details. 
 

Twice a year, we run a 
preparation program for 6-
12 old children who would 
like to be baptised.  This 
program includes the 
parents and child attending 

preparation sessions together in a small group with 
other children and families. 
Our next Kids’ Baptism Program will begin on 
Sunday 7 March 2021. If you would like to know 
more about this program, or would like your child to 
join, you can download the information and 
enrolment forms from our parish website. 
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood 
• Click on Sacraments  
• Click on Baptism and then Kids’ Baptism.  

 
Do you love to 
read? 

Join our Kid’s  
Reading Roster 

 
Children from year 3 

up can join our weekly prayer roster at the 9am 
Mass. On the third Sunday of each month, 
children from year 5 can also join the roster to 
proclaim the readings at our Children’s Mass. 
 
This is a great way to come and re your gift and 
love of singing with our parish community. 
 
 

 
Confirmation 

2021 
In our diocese, 
Confirmation is the next 
sacrament of initiation 
after Baptism. Children 
who are 8 years of age 

or older are eligible to join this program if they have 
been baptised. 
 

Enrolments for preparation and reception of 
Confirmation will open Monday 10 May 2021 via 

our parish website. 
 

If you would like to discuss Baptism, Confirmation 
or other sacraments for your child at any age, 
please contact Angela at the Parish Office.  
(9410 9033/angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au) 
 

 

The Children’s Atrium 
Of the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd - Is such a place. 

This program is run in three age groups and each room is prepared for 
them based on their stage of development and their religious needs and 
capacities.   The age groups and times available for children to come to 
the Atrium at Chatswood are; 
 

• 3-6 year olds:  Mondays 10am-11.30am 
                                 Mondays 4.00-5.30pm 
                                 Tuesdays 4.00-5.30pm 
                                 Fridays 9.45am-11.15am 

• 6-9 year olds:  Mondays 4.00-5.30pm and 
                                Tuesdays 4.00-5.30pm  

• 9-12 year olds:  Mondays 4.00 -5.30pm and 
                                  Tuesdays 4.00-5.30pm  

 
If you would like to know more about this wonderful ministry for 

your child, please contact Angela Hague at the parish office or 
email: old.childrens.atrium@gmail.com 

 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood
mailto:old.childrens.atrium@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WITH OUR LADY OF DOLOURS WE PRAY FOR: 
 

All those who are sick, deceased, having 
anniversaries at this time or recently deceased.  
Please keep them and their families, in your 
prayers. 
 

 
CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FROM DEACON ALDRIN 
In this challenging time, Christmas is a time to 
renew our faith in God, to reclaim the real 
significance of the season, and that is Christ Jesus 
himself. Christmas without faith will be emptied of 
its meaning. May you have a wonderful Christmas 
celebration with your family and friends.  
 

Deacon Aldrin is on annual leave Dec 28th – Jan 3rd.  
 
 
PLEASE LIKE OUR FACEBOOK 
PAGE: Our Lady of Dolours!  Go to 
https://www.facebook.com/OLDC
hatswood/ and like our page to 
get things happening now!  
 
 
 
BAPTISMS during this time  
in the Parish:   
Axel Ombo Narabima and  
Caitlyn Mendigoran 
 

 

Church - Cnr Kirk & Archer Sts,  Chatswood 
Parish Office  - 94 Archer Street, 
Chatswood 
PO Box 1446, Chatswood,  2057 
 
 

Phone: 9410 9000 or for an after hours’ 
emergency call: 0473 046 906 

 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood 

chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Office hours: 
Mon-Fri 9.30am-1pm  

(school holidays) 
 
 
Fr Jim McKeon (Parish Priest) 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au   
Fr David Ranson (Parish Priest from 8 Jan 2021) 
David.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au  
Fr Joey Frez (Assistant Priest) 
joey.frez@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Kevin Hale (Deacon) 
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Aldrin Valdehueza (Deacon) 
aldrin.valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au 
Nicole Gorman (Parish Secretary) 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au  
Gail Gill (Faith Formation & Social Justice) 
gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  
Angela Hague (Pastoral Assoc. for Children’s 
Ministry) angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au   
Michael Mercer (Facilities & Finance Officer) 
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au  
Amelia Lee (Bookkeeper) 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
Maricel Malapira (Catechist Coordinator) 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au  
Pressy Braganza  (Pastoral Care Worker) 
pressy.braganza@bbcatholic.org.au  
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